
Saint Mary Magdalene Pastoral Council 

Meeting Minutes: April 25, 2022  

COUNCIL MEMBERS 

• In Attendance: Father Chris, Kent Bell, Kathy Dyer, Matt Patterson, and 
David Smith  

• Absent: Kim Celentano, Kathy Pipenhagen, Nick Turner, Bobi Martinez 

• Fr. Chris opened the meeting with prayer at 6:00PM 

Staff Member Update 

• The Director of Sacred Music, Claire Halbur, updated the council on the upcoming 
Spring Choral Concert scheduled for Friday, May 20th and asked for assistance in 
promoting the program, and in securing volunteers to help at the venue. 

Summer Program 

• Bobi Martinez provided the following via email to update the council on the status of 
the summer nights program: 

o There are four nights booked and paid: June 10th, June 24th, July 8th, and July 22nd  

(possibly will be rescheduled), 6PM to 10PM, which are Fridays. 

o We have the big Ramada, the volleyball sand court, and the basketball court.  

o The Pastoral Council will host the first night, June 10th. 

o The other three nights are still in need of hosts.  

Synod on Synodality Project 

• The council members reviewed with Fr. Chris:  

o The Diocesan report, due to the diocese by May 1st, summarizing the findings 
and insights from the two listening sessions and the survey.  

o The detailed results of the listening sessions and the survey 

o The council’s preliminary recommendations on actions to take and priorities 
given the results of the project.  

All actions and due dates resulting from above items are documented in a 
separate task list. 
 
Meeting adjourned with prayer at 8:15PM 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Kathy Dyer, President, and Acting Council Secretary 


